
WINDHAM POLICE DEPARTMENT 

QUARTERLY REPORT 

April – June 2025 

 

Personnel:  

 

Retirements: This quarter of the year saw a significant change and personnel on the 
department with the retirement of captain Jason Andrews.  Jason began his career in the 
town of Windham as a living student for the fire department in the late 90s and began his 
career in the Police Department in 2001.    Jason was highly respected both within the 
Windham Police Department and throughout the law enforcement community for his entire 
25-year career, a retirement luncheon was hosted for Jason at the department. Which 
culminated in a formal send off on his last active day of work we wish Jason well and his 
next chapter and all his future endeavors. 

Officer Alan LeBlanc also retired this quarter in early June.  Alan joined the department in 
2018 after serving 25 years at the Westbrook Police Department. In all Alan served 33 years 
as a swarm law enforcement officer, several years in corrections and four years in the 
United States Coast Guard obviously this is a long stellar career of public safety.   Al was 
not totally retired as he will be on the roster working in a part time status beginning this 
September.    

 

Staffing: staffing is a significant challenge for the department.  Prior to the above-
mentioned retirement we were short two positions now we are short four positions.  In 
addition, we have one long-term medical absence, as well as two officers out on family 
medical leave for the birth of their children.   

 

Community events: The department managed the standard community events that occur 
each year during this quarter .  The Memorial Day parade and post parade ceremony went 
well, on the 1st Sunday in June the 2nd pride event was hosted on school roads as in the 
previous year the event was well attended and there were no issues or concerns.  Umm and 
finally Summerfest went well the weather was perfect for the event the parade Summerfest 
and post event fireworks all went off without a hitch good. And finally the track across 



Maine a large statewide bicycle event to support the Dempsey foundation came through 
town again this year again manage you without any issues.  

 

 


